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RESPONSE TO REGULATION 28: REPORT TO PREVENT FUTURE DEATHS - INQUEST INTO 

THE DEATH OF ALEXI SUSILUOTO 

Thank you for your letter and investigative report dated 4 April 2025 regarding the death of Alexi 

Susiluoto, which was made in accordance with Paragraph 7, Schedule 5, of the Coroners and 

Justice Act 2009 and Regulations 28 and 29 of the Coroners (Investigations) Regulations 2013. 

I was deeply saddened to learn of the tragic circumstances surrounding the death of Mr Susiluoto. 

I extend my heartfelt condolences to their family, friends, and all who knew and cared for them. The 

details outlined in your report are indeed troubling, and I am grateful to you for bringing these serious 

matters to my attention. 

Homelessness levels are far too high. This can have a devastating impact on those affected, 

including a range of health and social care issues, as tragically seen in Mr Susiluoto's case. 

Your report specifically raises concerns about the support in place for people experiencing 

homelessness with co-occurring substance misuse and mental health needs. We know that many 

people experiencing rough sleeping have substance misuse needs and can struggle to access the 

necessary support. In 2025/26, we are providing £58.?m to local authorities through the Rough 

Sleeping Drug and Alcohol Treatment Grant (RSDATG). This includes a £Sm funding contribution 

from the Office for Health Improvement and Disparities (OHIO) within the Department of Health and 

Social Care (DHSC). RSDATG funding will deliver substance misuse services for people sleeping 

rough or at risk in 83 local authorities and 4 pan-London projects. RSDATG funds evidence-based 

drug and alcohol treatment and wraparound support to improve access to treatment, including for 

those with co-occurring mental health needs, like Mr Susiluoto. A further purpose of the funding is 

to reduce the numbers of people sleeping rough or experiencing homelessness as a result of 

substance misuse and reduce the number of deaths from drug and alcohol poisoning. 

I understand the Parliamentary Under-Secretary of State for Public Health and Prevention in the 

DHSC will be responding separately on matters relevant to their department that your report raises, 






